
Hello, my name is Dietrich Harms 
 
The following issues with SB 941 have yet to be addressed: 
 

1. Requiring even $10 to acquire a firearm/exercise ones 2nd Amendment rights strikes me as a 
poll tax and unconstitutional.  
 
What would you think about a requirement of a $10 license to protest on the street? 
Start a church/synagogue/mosque?  
Write on a blog? 
 

2. The ATF Form 4473 asks 2 questions that are at odds with civil rights and Oregon values. 
 
Questions 10a asks the transferee whether they are Hispanic or Non-Hispanic. Question 10b asks 
the transferee to identify their ethnicity.  

Why these questions asked? Is there something wrong with being Hispanic? 
 

3. ATF Form 4473 question 11e asks if the transferee if they are a user of marijuana. 

Medical cannabis use has long been legal and recreational use will be legal in July. 
 
How will medical and recreational users exercise their federal and state constitutional 
rights to acquire firearms? 
 

4. How will this law be enforceable without a complete firearms owner to firearms serial number 
registry? 

There will be no practical way to enforce this law in a way to actually prevent felons from 
buying firearms. It has been said by SB914 proponents that there are no plans for 
a  firearms registry. 
 

5. The last time I purchased a firearm form an FFL, the wait time for the background check was 
over 2 hours and I could not leave the store during. From what I understand this is due to the 
strained resources of the Oregon State Police. Many people are inexplicably delayed even longer. 

"A right delayed is a right denied" - Martin Luther King Jr. 
 

Thank you 

Dietrich Harms 
Portland, Oregon 


